
Bigger Trucks: Bad for America’s Local Communities 

 

 

Dear Members of Congress, 

 

Representing local communities and Americans across the nation, we are concerned about 

our transportation infrastructure. We strongly oppose proposals in Congress that would 

allow any increase in truck length or weight—longer double-trailer trucks or heavier single-

trailer trucks would only make our current situation worse. 

 

Local communities and our residents are what drive this country. We work every day to 

make sure the needs and safety of our residents are met. Allowing heavier and longer 

trucks will most certainly set us back in our efforts. Much of our transportation 

infrastructure that connects people to jobs, schools and leisure is in disrepair, in part 

because local and rural roads and bridges are older and not built to the same standards as 

Interstates. Many of us are unable to keep up with our current maintenance schedules and 

replacement costs because of underfunded budgets. 

 

The impacts of longer or heavier tractor-trailers would only worsen these problems. 

Millions of miles of truck traffic operate on local roads and bridges across the country, and 

any bigger trucks allowed on our Interstates would mean additional trucks that ultimately 

find their way onto our local infrastructure. Longer and heavier trucks would cause 

significantly more damage to our transportation infrastructure, costing us billions of dollars 

that local government budgets simply cannot afford, compromising the very routes that 

American motorists use every day.  

 

On behalf of America’s local communities and our residents, we ask that you oppose any 

legislation that would allow any increase in truck length or weight. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please print your title and name here to be added to the list for this letter – thank you. 


